
Nov 2014 
Upcoming Events/Important Notices 
20 October, Club Meeting, Mark Twain Hobby 

17 November, Club Meeting, Mark Twain Hobby 
?? December, Christmas Party, ??? 

Articles, pictures, and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. 
Please submit articles a week and a half before the meetings. Send pictures, preferably in JPEG 
format, in separate files from text files. Text should be in MS Word format, simple text file 
format, or some format that MS Word can read.  



Phantom Flyers R/C Club 
October 20, 2014 Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by the Club President, Ed White. There were 13 members in 
attendance and no new members. The meeting was held at Mark Twain Hobby Shop. 
Secretary’s Report 
Previous Meeting Minutes were approved. Don Grzina and Bill Haines reported that they did not receive 
the Carrier Wave. 
Field Manager’s Report 

• Don reported that the locks have all been lubricated and are functioning well. 
• We will still have to cut the grass 1 to 2 more times before the year’s end. 
• It was reported that we are short of oil for the mowers. It was further identified that the green 

mower is low on oil and there is a spot of oil under the mower. Don Albert suggested that the 
filter may be leaking as it has in the past. 

• Runway sealing was discussed. It is too late to do it this season and we will have to do so in the 
spring. Don Albert suggested that we may need new tires on the trailer to support the 2,800 pound 
tote, that the current tires are probably not rated for that kind of load. The trailer may also need 
new plates. Renting a trailer for the sealing job was suggested instead of replacing tires and 
licensing costs. Also considered was getting rid of the trailer and storing it in the container now 
that we have a good locking system. 

• It was suggested that the latrine needs to be painted in the spring. Don Grzina said it would be 
pumped out one more time this year. 

• We are waiting for member Jack Buydos to get back to the club on shingles for the roof. It is too 
late in the year to shingle the roof this year. 

Activities Report 
The third and final Vista contest of the year went very well! 
GLSMA Report: 

• The Lafayette Escadrille had a 2 day contest 
• Swap meet was held last Saturday morning. 
• The Extravaganza went well. 
• Daily usage was reported to be sloppy with foamy’s hitting the pavilion and big helicopters 

hovering over the runway 
New Business 
Club Officers are up for vote at the next meeting. A summary of officer positions is in the bylaws. We 
have 1 nominee for all positions except Treasurer. Ed will have a nominee by the next meeting. 
Phil Moore will no longer be the Club Web Master. Our current web site is on Phil’s personal site and the 
club will have to come up with a new one. The cost has been estimated at $48/year. We were using Phil’s 
site for free. It was briefly discussed whether or not we need the Web Site but it was decided that we do. 
Dave Evans will relinquish his duties as Newsletter editor. A volunteer is needed. 
Indoor Flying will begin on Thursdays, starting November 6, at 9:00PM. Cost is $10 per session. 
The annual Christmas Party was discussed. The restaurant La Chavez was suggested. We had it there, the 
year before. 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:57 pm. 
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GSLMA Meeting – Wednesday, October 1st, 2014 
 
Location:  Grand Glaize Library Branch 
 
Notes by:  Jeffrey C. Young 
 
Meeting called to order:  7:00pm 
 
Roll Call. 
 
August minutes read.  Motion, second, and passed. 
 
Treasures Report: 
BB:  $19,964.04 
Total Deposits:  $1070.00 
Total Debits:  $566.24 
Debit Port Potty:  $80.00 
Debit Planes:  $61.24 
Debit  ADA and Wash Station:  $225.00 
Debit Extr. Cash:  $200.00   
EB:  $20,467.80 
Motion, second, and passed. 
 
Buder Park Permits: 
Permits 2014 09/01/14 to 09/30/14:  8 
Permits 2014 YTD:  237 
 
Old Business: 
x 2014 Extravaganza Report: 

o Pilots:  $420.00 
o Raffle:  $110.00 
o Total Income:  $530.00 
o Debit ADA and Wash Station:  $225.00 
o Debit Planes:  $61.24 
o Mailing Supplies:  $70.40 
o Total Debits:  $1076.64 
o Loss:  $546.64 

x Parking funds missed, buddy box attendance low, event overall very good.  No report on food 
at this time. 

 
New Business: 
x Park ranger stopped off leash dog owner in RC field and ticketed owner. 
x CL first aid kit was replenished by Tony.  Lock was missing.  Purchase new lock with same 

combination as RC field. 
x GSLMA Swap meet  Saturday, October 18th at 8:00am at Buder Park.  At RC Field. 
x Meeting room reservation this Saturday, October 4th at 9:00am. 
x Layfatte Esquadrill event was a success. 
x Filed closed Saturday, October 6th for soccer event. 
 

Meeting closed 7:38pm 


